
Washington, D.C Jany 11, 1891

My dear Sir:

  I suppose you are not yet out

of the hands of the Philistines, but I hope the 

Boycott on farmer students was less than what

you feared it might be.  I found the appro-

priation for the first year had been trans-

mitted to Vermont and, as I have not learned 

to the contrary, I suppose it must have

been paid over to the Vt. U. & State Ag. Coll.

Upon looking over the Legislative Acts of the

Last Session, I did not find any acceptance

on the part of the Vt. Legislature of 1890 act 

of Congress, and I much feared that our


